From: Dee Wallace < Dee.Wallace@mpi.govt.nz >
Date: Monday, 17 December 2018 at 12:26 PM

Cc: "Blake Abernethy (Blake)" < Blake.Abernethy@mpi.govt.nz>

Subject: RE: Consultation on a request for a further temporary fishing closure of Umupuia Beach, Manukau, to the harvest of cockles

TO:

Auckland Council
Hauraki Gulf Forum
LegaSea
Royal Forest and Bird Protection Society, South Auckland Branch
Te Ohu Kaimoana
New Zealand Recreational Fishing Council
Fisheries Inshore New Zealand
Seafood New Zealand Ltd
Specialty and Emerging Fisheries Group

## Dear All

Cloudy Bay Clams

This email is to advise that a temporary fishing closure at Umupuia Beach to the take of cockles will come into effect on Wednesday, 19 December 2018.

A map of the closed area and link to the Fisheries (Umupuia Beach Temporary Closure) Notice 2018 is on the Fisheries New Zealand website, here.

Fisheries New Zealand has arranged for a public notice, notifying the closure, to be placed in the New Zealand Herald on Tuesday 18 December 2018.

Kind regards Dee

Dee Wallace | Senior Analyst

Spatial Planning and Allocations

Fisheries Management | Fisheries New Zealand - Tini a Tangaroa

Ministry for Primary Industries - Manatū Ahu Matua | Pastoral House 25 The Terrace | PO Box 2526 | Wellington 6140 | New Zealand

Telephone: 64-4-819 4637 | Web: www.fisheries.govt.nz www.mpi.govt.nz